
Tarbolton Community Council 
Minute of Meeting 5th June 2019 

7pm at Tarbolton Community Campus 

 

In attendance 

Robbie Mann   Tarbolton Community Council 
Mark O’Hara-Thomas Tarbolton Community Council 
Jean McColm  Tarbolton Community Council 
Billy McColm   Tarbolton Community Council 
Cathy Thompson  Tarbolton Community Council 
Nicola Kelso   Tarbolton Community Council 
Mungo Taylor  Tarbolton Community Council 
Cllr Julie Dettbarn  South Ayrshire Council Elected Member 
Cllr Andy Campbell  South Ayrshire Council Elected Member 
Lorraine McKenzie  South Ayrshire Council 
Alison Andrew  VASA 
Ann Taylor   Community Member 
 
Members of the public: 1 
 
1. Welcome  

 
Chair Robbie Mann welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 
2 Sederunt 

 
 Sederunt completed to record all present. 
 

3  Declarations of Interest 
 
 No declarations of interest by any person present at the meeting 
 
4. Apologies 
 

Josie McMurdo submitted her apologies 
 
5. Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 
 The minutes of the meeting held on 30 May 2018 were agreed as a true record. 
 
 Proposed by    Billy McColm 
 
 Seconded by   Jean McColm 
 
6 Matters Arising 
 

No matters arising. 



 
7. Reports 
 
     Chairman 
 No Specific report 
   
 Secretary 

No report as Secretary was on holiday. 
 
 Police Scotland 
 
 Police Scotland reported that there had been several incidents in the village 

the previous month: and the detailed report is availiable if required. 
 Several members raise the issue of village youths throwing plastic bottles 

onto cars from the graveyard. Police agreed to look into it. 
 

Link Officer 
Lorraine updated the meeting on the Christmas lights situation and other 
admin info. 
 

8. Special Reports 
Alison Taylor from VASA addressed the meeting outlining the services offered 
by the group and what help could provide to the community.  
 
This led to lively discussion around the services available in the village and the 
level of publicity about those services. 

 
9. Ordinary Business 

Christmas light provision was discussed due to an invitation by SAC to apply for 
funds to renew lights and the community council undertook to ensure there was 
a tree and lights at the Cross but emphasised that there would be no objection 
of others wanted to provide lights at Christmas. 
 
Speeding within the village was raised and the chairman informed the meeting 
that ARA would attend the next meeting to discuss the initiative whereby all the 
roads within and through the village would be 20 MPH. The fact that the newer 
roads within the village were not 20MPH was raised along with the issue of the 
speed notification sign in the Croft not working. These will all raised with ARA at 
the next meeting. 
 

10. Any Other Competent Business 
 No other competent business.  
 
 
The Meeting was closed by the Chair who thanked all for their attendance. 
 
 
Date of next meeting:   4th September 2019 at 7pm in Tarbolton Community 
Campus 


